
 CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 
 REPORT NO. 35 OF THE 
 
 COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 
 (WORKING SESSION) 
  
 For consideration by the Council 
 of the City of Vaughan 
 on July 13, 2010 
 
 
 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) met at 10:11 a.m. on June 28, 2010. 
 
Present:  Councillor Tony Carella, Chair 

Regional Councillor Joyce Frustaglio 
Regional Councillor Mario F. Ferri 
Regional Councillor Gino Rosati 
Councillor Peter Meffe (10:21 a.m.) 
Councillor Alan Shefman 
Councillor Sandra Yeung Racco (10:18 a.m.) 

 
The following items were dealt with: 
 
1 PRESENTATION – REGIONAL MUNICIPALITY OF YORK 
 WITH RESPECT TO ESTABLISHING SPEED LIMITS ON REGIONAL ROADS 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends that the presentation by Mr. Steven D. 
Kemp, Transportation Services Department, Regional Municipality of York, 17250 Yonge Street, 
Newmarket, L3Y 6Z1, be received with thanks. 
 
 
2 CITY OF VAUGHAN PARKING STANDARDS REVIEW 
 FILE 15.101 
 WARDS 1 TO 5 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
 
1) That the recommendation contained in the following report of the Commissioner of Planning, 

dated June 28, 2010, be approved; 
 
2) That the Working Group address any and all opportunities for requiring the retrofitting of 

existing commercial parking lots to the new standards detailed in the Review of Parking 
Standards including when owners come forward seeking to change zoning on such properties 
or to amend a previously approved commercial site plan; 

 
3) That staff address the comments made by the Committee Members; and 
 
4) That the presentation by Mr. Brian Hollingworth, IBI Group, 230 Richmond Street, 5th Floor, 

Toronto, M5V 1V6, and presentation material submitted, be received. 
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The Commissioner of Planning in consultation with the Commissioners of the Legal Services, 
Engineering and Public Works, and Finance Departments, recommend: 
 

1. THAT the report, “Review of Parking Standards Contained within the City of Vaughan’s 
Comprehensive Zoning By-law” (Attachment #1) and “City of Vaughan Parking Design 
Guidelines”, dated March 2010 (Attachment #2), BE RECEIVED; and 

 
2. THAT staff be directed to prepare an amendment to Zoning By-law 1-88 based on the 

report “Review of Parking Standards Contained within the City of Vaughan’s 
Comprehensive Zoning By-law”, and that it be brought forward to a future Public Hearing 
of the Committee of the Whole; and 

 
3. THAT a Working Group be established consisting of the Enforcement Services, Building 

Standards, Fire & Safety, Engineering, Planning, Finance, Legal Services Departments, 
and any other Departments necessary to address the  issues of on-street parking, priced 
parking and the management and enforcement of public parking, including consideration 
of the development of a Parking Strategy and Parking Management Business Plan. 

 
 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 12:17 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Councillor Tony Carella, Chair 
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